
Advent-Tournament Ocholt-Howiek Nov. 12.

Report

Sorry, I could not download the official file, therefore my report will be as follows:

16 players from two nations gathered at Ocholt-Howiek for a leisurely, friendly 
tournament. As one player could not  participate due to illness the referee Frauke 
Roos pitched in.  There were no problems to report – selfarbitration at the tables for 
minor disagreements (basically on counting points) made for a pleasant event. The 
location, the former Schützenhof, now called Doerpskroog, was pleasant, food and 
service very good and the organisation was fine.
Four rounds of 90 minutes were played, EMA rules and regulations were followed, 
so, nothing to report....

Bad Zwischenahn, Nov. 13.  2011

Frauke Roos


